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MASS TIMES: 
Saturday Vigil Mass                        5pm 
Sunday                           7:30, 9 & 11am  
Weekday and Saturday                    8am 
Rosary                                        7:30am 

EXPOSITION AND BENEDICTION: 
Saturday      3:30-4:45pm 

Friday Divine Mercy Chaplet         

after 8am Mass 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday                             3:30-4:45pm 

Sunday                              8:30-9:40am*  

Monday through Friday     7:30-7:50am 

If only one priest is available, 

confessions will end 10 minutes before 

Mass begins.  

PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 
M, W, TH             8:30am-4:30pm 

Tuesday      1pm-4:30pm 

Friday    8:30am-12pm 

5925 West Lake Street 
Saint Louis Park, MN 55416 

www.hfamn.org | 952.925.9193 

February 23rd, 2025 
Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Donate to Holy Family 
If you are a visitor to our parish (or not yet signed up for 
online giving), you can make donations by visiting our 
website or scanning the code on the right. You may also 
place donations in the basket passed by ushers at Mass.  

Special Collection: Care Fund 
Our Care Fund helps meet the emergency needs of our parishioners and 
those in our community 

Sunday Hospitality 
Following all Sunday Masses, enjoy donuts, coffee, and fellowship in 
the lower level of the church. If you are able, please help to serve, set 
up, or clean up. 

Spring Gala Information 
After Mass, visit the Narthex or Fr. Moorman Hall to buy your Spring 
Gala ticket and to sign up to volunteer. Learn more on p. 5! 

Catholic United Financial Raffle  
Visit the Narthex to purchase a $10 raffle tickets to help keep tuition 
costs affordable at Holy Family Academy.  

HFYA Sunday Gathering 
Following 9am Mass, all young adults are invited to a Gospel 
discussion with refreshments in the Nazareth House behind the church. 

Middle School Gathering 
Youth grades 6-8 are invited to gather for fun and formation at Holy 
Family Academy from 12:30-2:30pm on Sunday. Bring a friend! 

Lost & Found Table 
Following Sunday Masses, check the Lost & Found table in Fr. 
Moorman Hall for misplaced items. Unclaimed items will be donated. 

SUPPORT HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
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TODAY AT HOLY FAMILY 

https://hfcmn.org/
https://hfamn.org/
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Stay up-to-date on communications 
from Holy Family Church and 
Academy by following us on social 
media, signing up for Flocknote, and 
keeping an eye on our websites. 
Scan the QR codes below to learn 
more. Have questions? Email 
maria.brounstein@hfcmn.org. 

STAY CONNECTED 

BAPTISM 
Most baptisms are scheduled following 
the 11am Mass on Sunday or the 8 am 
Mass on Saturday after parent 
preparation. Please contact 
staff@hfcmn.org to learn more. 

PARISH OFFICE  

MATRIMONY 
Interested in having your wedding at 
Holy Family parish? Weddings of 
parishioners should be scheduled at least 
six months in advance for proper 
spiritual preparation. Contact 
staff@hfcmn.org for more information. 

OTHER SACRAMENTS 
For information on reconciliation and 
first Holy Communion for children, 
please contact Linda Wandrei: 
Linda.Wandrei@hfcmn.org. For 
information about Confirmation, email 
Jonathan@hfcmn.org. 

FUNDAMENTALS OF CATHOLICISM: 
OCIA 
Interested in entering the Catholic 
Church or learning more about the faith? 
Email frm@hfcmn.org. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the parish office as soon as 
possible if you or a loved one is in need 
of Anointing of the Sick or Last Rites. 

Cover Art: “David & Abishai at Saul’s 

Camp” by an Unknown Artist via 

Wikimedia Commons 

A NOTE OF THANKS FROM FR. MORIARTY 

Priest Conference 

Every priest in the archdiocese has an opportunity for continued 
professional education on a modest budget, so in early January I attended 
the Saint Paul Center’s West Coast priest conference. Twelve other 
archdiocesan priests were also in attendance! While Minnesota suffered 
from below zero temperatures, conference attendees enjoyed the sixty-to-
seventy-degree weather in southern California. The main draw, however, 
was speakers such as Scott Hahn and John Bergsma, who are converts to 
Catholicism and superb scripture scholars. The theme for this year’s priest 
conference was Jubilee. I learned many things about God’s Old Testament 
plan for the Chosen People in regards to Jubilee celebrations. These are not 
mere anniversaries but are opportunities for the people to deepen their 
connections with God and family by starting afresh; for example, ancestral 
lands would be returned to their original owner during Jubilee years. The 
conference speakers reminded the priests in attendance that the continued 
spiritual meaning for Christians is we all need to have an opportunity to 
start over.  We want every Sunday to be a chance to begin again with God 
and with those whom He has put into our lives! A day without work allows 
us to work on our relationship with God and family and allows God an 
opportunity to work on the healing of our hearts.  

My professional expenses are paid for by the generous parishioners of Holy 
Family Catholic Church, and for this I am very grateful. I also thank the 
Napa Institute (run by Tim Bush, a faithful and generous Catholic), which 
sponsored the priest’s conference and covered two thirds of the cost.   

Reading Vacation 
Thanks to the salary that you provide for me, I was also able to take a 
reading vacation in January.  As I have aged, I have found great enjoyment 
in taking extended periods of time to read about my favorite subjects: 
history, culture, theology, philosophy, and Catholic literature.   

Similar to the conference, I was able to get away to a warm place while 
serving as a “resort chaplain.” It is a tough job, but somebody has to do it!  I 
celebrated Mass every day in a meeting room transformed into a chapel (see 
picture below) at the Ko’a Kea resort on the Island of Kauai. In exchange 
for this priestly service, I received a room free of charge and a discount at a 
restaurant. This resort is run by a company founded by the same Tim Bush 
mentioned above. For several years he has been inviting priests to serve as 
resort chaplains at some of his properties. I even had the good fortune of 
running into him while he and other corporate officers were conducting a 
site visit. Besides celebrating Mass, taking extensive daily walks and 
enjoying fresh seafood meals, I read about the history of the 1777 Battle of 
Saratoga as well as a book exploring the “Mysteries of the Middle Ages.”   

This vacation allowed me to experience an extended Jubilee time of rest and 
renewal. I hope and 
pray all of our Holy 
Family parishioners 
can also take the time 
for personal and family 
renewal so they can 
return to their daily 
lives refreshed and 
ready to live out their 
vocations with new 
spirit and vigor this 
Jubilee year. 

Sincerely yours, 
Fr. Mark Moriarty 
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SPRING GALA: CARNIVAL IN VENICE 

Holy Family Church's “Carnival in Venice: A Masquerade 
Ball” is next Saturday, March 1. Your help is needed to 
make the Gala a success! 

Purchase Your Ticket 
$75 general admission tickets for the Gala are on sale online or in 
person now; sales close at noon on Monday, Feb. 24th. To purchase 
your ticket or to sponsor a staff member’s ticket, go online or bring a 
check or exact cash to the parish office. 

Sign up to Help 
Visit the parish website to sign up for a volunteer shift at the Gala. 
We need helpers to keep things running smoothly during the event! 

Donate Wine 
We are still in need of wine  donations of a $15+ value for our Wine 
Pull. Please bring wine donations to the church office during business 
hours before noon on Monday, Feb. 24th. 

Live & Silent Auctions 
We are excited to offer many unique items and opportunities through 
our two auctions this year. Our online silent auction opens on 
Wednesday, Feb. 26th, and our live auction items will be available on 
preview as well! 

Gala Schedule 

5:00–6:00 PM – VIP Pre-Event in Sts. Peter & Paul Room 

6:00–7:00 PM – Social Hour for All Guests in Crusader Hall 

7:00 PM – Dinner Served, Silent Auction Closes 

7:30 PM –  Live Auction Begins 

8:30 PM — Mystery Parade and Heads & Tails Game 

9 PM — Kristoff the Illusionist 

Sunday, March 2, 7 PM — Silent Auction Closes 

Thank you, sponsors! 
We are blessed by the generosity of our outstanding sponsors: 

 Saxe Chevrolet in Belle Plain 

 Feltl and Company 

 Jon Yanta at Cushman & Wakefield 

 The Society of G.K. Chesterton 

 Knights of Columbus Council 3949 

 Murray’s Steakhouse 

 Two Wings LLC 

 Pickle in the Middle Indoor Pickleball 

 Park Tavern 

 Angela’s Atelier 

 All Care Dentistry 

 Geraty Investments 

To learn more, visit hfcmn.org/spring-gala or  scan the QR code 
above. Contact carrie.havlicek@hfcmn.org with questions. 

PALMS 

In preparation for Ash Wednesday 
(March 5) and the season of Lent, 
please return your blessed palms to 
the church office during open hours 

BULLETIN ADVERTISING 

Members of Holy Family’s parish and 
school communities are invited to help 
grow their businesses by expanding 
their advertising reach within our 
weekly bulletin. Over the next few 
weeks, the ad representative from Holy 
Family’s bulletin printing company will 
begin working to secure digital and 
print ads for the upcoming year. Please 
consider reaching out for information 
about cost-effective options for 
advertising your business to the Holy 
Family community, all while helping 
support the parish’s weekly bulletin! To 
learn more, contact Gina Shaughnessy 
at 952-356-6488 or 
GShaughnessy@4LPi.com. 

Holy Family Academy priority 
enrollment for the 2025-26 school 
year is currently open to returning 
families and Holy Family 
parishioners. Parishioners and 
returning families can enroll here: 
https://mytads.com/a/
holyfamilyacademy. Pr ior ity 
enrollment ends Feb. 27th. Thank 
you for your patience and 
understanding during the process of 
opening enrollment this year! If you 
have questions, contact 
karrie.warzinik@hfamn.org.  

HFA PRIORITY ENROLLMENT 

NOW OPEN 
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Come and adore 
Christ in Holy 
Family’s perpetual 
adoration chapel! 
Entrance to the 
chapel is on the west 
side of the sanctuary 
end of the Church.    

We need Adorers!  
Go online to 
www.hfcmn.org/
eucharistic-

adoration to sign up to be a 
substitute or to take one of the 
hours listed below. 
Contact Mike Zwack with 
questions: 612.710.5007 

Tues.: 3-4pm 

Wed.: 2-3pm,  

Fri.:  1-2am, noon-1pm 

Sat.:  10-11am, 11pm-midnight 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Lent begins Wednesday, March 5th. Join the Holy Family Parish 
community in embracing this solemn season each Friday with a fish fry 
dinner beginning at 5pm, Stations of the Cross at 7pm, and a Lenten 
lecture series on the Seven Last Words of Christ.  

HERE AT HOLY FAMILY 

Fundamentals of Catholicism Class | Feb. 27, 7pm 
Fundamentals of Catholicism is for all adults who would like to 
learn more about the teachings of Christ and his Church, 
especially those who are called to join the Catholic Church. Our 
next class is Feb. 27th from 7-9pm in the Sts. Peter & Paul 
Room, where we will discuss Holy Orders & Anointing of the Sick. To 
learn more, visit https://hfcmn.org/become-catholic . 

Adoro Te Adoration Hour & Potluck | March 8, 6-8pm 
All are invited to an evening of Adoration with reverent music and 
moving reflections contemplating “Carrying our Cross for Love of Jesus.” 
Enjoy food and fellowship beforehand at 6pm downstairs in the hall, 
followed by Adoration beginning at 7pm. Come to one or both!  Mark 
your calendar for the only other remaining Adoro Te Hours of the season: 
April 5 ("Lent--Accompanying Christ in His Passion") & May 31 
("Ascension--'I Am With You Always'").  

LENTEN LECTURE SERIES 

“By Design” Retreats 
“By Design” teaches 
parents and their pre-teen 
children about the beauty 
of human sexuality and its 
healthy expression in age-
appropriate relationships. 
Registration for the March 9th 
Father/Son retreat and the March 8th 
Mother/Daughter retreat is now 
open! In order to register, parents 
must have attended a parent 
informational meeting in February/
March or have led a child through 
the program previously. Learn more 
at https://hfcmn.org/by-design-
retreats. 

High School Youth Group | 
Wednesdays, 6:30-8:30pm, 
Nazareth House 
This week, join us for a faith night 
open to all high school youth! 
Confirmation students are required 
to attend. The evening officially 
starts at 6:30pm with pizza for 
dinner, but come as early as 3:45 to 
hang out, play games, eat snacks, or 
even do homework. Bring a friend! 

YOUTH EVENTS 
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Martyrs of Damascus Icon Tour 
The Center for Mission is partnering with the Maronite 
Archeparchy of Damascus on an icon and relic tour of the 
recently canonized Martyrs of Damascus throughout the 
Archdiocese. The Martyrs of Damascus were canonized in 
Oct. 2024 by Pope Francis and a first class relic of the Massabki 
brothers, three of the Martyrs of Damascus, will be traveling with the 
icon. The tour schedule of the icon can be found at https://
www.archspm.org/martyrsicontour/. 

Andrew Dinner | Feb. 25, 6-8pm 
The Andrew Dinner is an opportunity for men, ages 16 – 50, 
who are interested in learning more about the priesthood. The 
dinner is hosted by Archbishop Bernard Hebda and Father 
Mark Pavlak, vocation director. The evening includes prayer, 
dinner, and conversation with vocations testimonies on priesthood and 
religious life. It is typical for a pastor, deacon, religious or youth minister 
to accompany each discerning guest. To register, visit  https://
missionsupport.archspm.org/events/andrew-dinner-2/. 

Jason Evert Presentation | March 2, 6-9:15pm 
Adults and youth over the age of 13 are invited to this 
evening presentation from renowned Catholic Speaker Jason 
Evert, who will be discussing gender, theology of the body, 
dating, and more! The event also includes Adoration & 
Confession. To learn more and register, visit https://www.archspm.org/
purified-and-gender-the-theology-of-your-body-with-jason-evert/. 

FEB. 15-16 CONTRIBUTIONS 

SUNDAY STEWARDSHIP 

Sat. Feb. 22, 8:00am……….……..Velma Zakrzewski † (zok-shref-ski) 
Sat. Feb. 22, 5:00pm……………...Velma Zakrzewski † (zok-shref-ski) 
Sun. Feb. 23, 7:30am……………………………….….Jeff Harrison † 
Sun. Feb. 23, 9:00am………………………………...……..The Parish 
Sun. Feb. 23, 11:00am…………………………….…...Mary Collins † 
Mon. Feb. 24, 8:00am……………………………..…….Millie Dosh † 
Tues. Feb. 25, 8:00am………………………...……..Bob Gawarecki † 
Wed. Feb. 26, 8:00am……………………………………......Joel Lilly 
Thurs. Feb. 27, 8:00am……………………………….Parker Adams † 
Fri. Feb. 28, 8:00am………………………………...….Joseph Cooley 
Sat. March 1, 8:00am……………………………………...Van Tran † 
Sat. March 1, 5:00pm…………………...……..Dennis & Patti Doran 
Sun. March 2, 7:30am……………………………………...The Parish 
Sun. March 2, 9:00am…………………………..……..Mary Collins † 
Sun. March 2, 11:00am……….….Lillian Ritter on her 100th Birthday 

Jack Justice 

Muriel Roper 

Frances Williams 

To request prayers, go to 

www.hfcmn.org/prayer-requests. 

MASS INTENTIONS 

AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE 

Member Envelopes: $5,755.00 
Online Giving: $5.616.25 
Plate: $950.05 
Total: $12,321.30 

Special Collection—Care Fund: 
$110.00 

STEWARDSHIP NOTE: 
Even when the special collection goes 
to another organization, please fill out 
all checks to “Holy Family Catholic 
Church” with the name of the special 
collection on the memo line; the 
church then is able to write one check 
to the organization.  

Next Week’s Special Collection: 
Care Fund 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

REPORT ABUSE 

If you suspect abuse or if a person is 

in imminent danger, always call 911 

first. To report abuse to the 

archdiocese, visit: https://

www.archspm.org/. 

HEARING HELP 

Need some extra help to participate 

in the Mass? Please see an usher to 

access our guest WiFi and then scan 

this QR code or visit the hyperlink 

below for instructions on download-

ing and using the Listen Everywhere 

app.  

https://hfcmn.org/listen

-everywhere 


